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Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
Monday, June 19th to Friday, June 23rd, 6:00 - 8:15 p.m.   

Pre-K through 6th grade.   
Theme:  “A Tale of Two Kings: Saul vs. David”.    

The relationship between Saul and David  
and how that affected their roles as kings.   

Registration forms available at the information table 
and at Christian Schools of El Paso (CSEP).   

 

****************** 
 

We are in need of snacks, store bought only, for VBS.  
Snacks needed are cookies, regular Chex mix,  

rod or thick stick pretzels, cokes, root beer,  
vanilla ice cream and Country Time lemonade.   

Please contact Irene Rice at 915 491-1326 if you  
wish to donate any of these items.   

Monetary Donations are appreciated - cash only!   
There will be no Wednesday Adult Bible Classes. 

Thank you for your contribution toward 
 this evangelistic outreach!      

      
******************************************* 

 

Bridal Shower 
 All Ladies are cordially invited 

  to a Bridal Shower in honor of  

  Ashley Williams, 

daughter of Denise Boles and  

  grand-daughter of   

  Diana Williams,  

 Sunday, June 18, 2017,  

    2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

     (Come & Go),  

    at 10409 Byway 

     El Paso, Texas.   

      Groom: Robert Flores.   

 Ashley & Robert are registered  

      at Target and Wal-Mart.  
 

********************************************* 

Care Groups       

  Sunday, June 18th - Mike & Terri Dove 

  Sunday, June 25th - Junie & Susie Chavez 

 

 

******************************** 
 

 

Men to Serve 

Sunday,  June 18th   
 

Song Leader:   

Bob Arterbury  
 

Opening Prayer: 

Bernie Castillo - Spanish 

Junie Chavez - English 
 

Lord’s Supper/Contribution:   

Mike Dove    
 

Scripture Reading:   

Abel Hernandez 



Together  
 A good name is more desirable than 

great riches; to be esteemed is better than 

silver or gold. Prov 22:1  

 How does a person come by a good 

name?  Does it come from one action?  A 

series of actions?  Or a lifetime?   

 Alvin York was the most decorated man 

of WW1.  He was offered a small fortune  

in movie deals, high level jobs with large 

corporations, but he turned them down  

because he would not profit from his  

service to his country in a way his fellow 

soldiers could not.  He only agreed to the 

movie Sargent York because he thought it 

might encourage others to serve in WW2. 

 Harry S. Truman completed his terms as 

President and returned to his modest home 

in Missouri.  He was offered high level  

jobs with corporations, which he refused  

by saying, you don’t want me, you want  

the presidency and it is not for sale.  

 Each of us, including York and Truman, 

have had days when we excelled and times 

when we failed.  Our “good name” is the 

result of the accumulation of our lives.  We 

are not one act, even if it stands out to  

others.  A single act of kindness and love 

may endear us to an individual, but the life 

long service to God and fellow man builds  

a reputation of a good name to those who 

were not even the recipient of that love.  

 A good name is available to all who will 

live for Jesus.  Wealth, education, even 

popularity or celebrity will escape most of 

us, but a good name can be had by all.  The 

honest, respectful, caring person will be 

honored by friends and even enemies.  So, 

we should focus on being the kind of  

person that is respected by others, even if 

we do not possess wealth. 

 Encourage others.  Put 1 Cor 13:4-7 into 

action.  Don’t be one who says, I’ll be nice 

to them when they are nice to me.  A child 

of God is to be proactive.      Charles M Clodfelter 

 
Sunday Guests who registered - 10 
Did you speak with them?   
 
www.eastwoodchurchofchrist.org  

 

Thank You 
Chuck Buckley thanks everyone for their prayers for his  

pen-pal Joyce Becker, who has cancer.  She has been moved 

to a rehabilitation center and is depressed.  Chuck requests to 

please send cards and/or notes to cheer her up, to the  

following address:   

c/o Joyce Becker  

Legacy Rehabilitation 

4033 West 51st Avenue 

Amarillo, TX  79109. 
 

*************** 

Dear Eastwood, 

Thank you so much for your prayers on behalf of our  

grand-kids.  They are back to good health.  Thank you,  

                      Morales Family 
 

*********************************************** 
 

In Sympathy 
We extend our heartfelt sympathy to  

the families of our sister, Mary Strickland,  

who passed away Saturday, June 10, 2017.   

The visitation will be  

Friday, June 23, 2017, from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

at Hillcrest Funeral Home 

1060 North Carolina Drive, El Paso, Texas,   

A graveside service will be on 

Saturday, June 24, 2017, 9:00 a.m. 

at Evergreen East Cemetery 

12400 East Montana Avenue, El Paso, Texas. 
 

Please keep the families in your prayers.  
 
 

 

Schedule of Services 
Sunday                                    Tuesday                    Wednesday 

    Bible Class - 9:00 A.M.          Ladies Bible Class    Bible Study                 
 Morning Worship - 10:00 A.M.  9:30 A.M.            7:00 P. M. 
 Evening Worship -    6:00 P.M        (Sept - May) 

 

          Men in Ministry 
                                 7:00 P.M.  Room #67/69 

 

Area TV Programs 
Fridays: 7:00 P.M. Channel #38 (Cable Channel #16) 

Sundays: 5:00 A.M. Inspiration Channel (Channel #364 Direct TV) 

Sunday Morning  
June 11, 2017 

Speaker -  Charles Clodfelter 
Sermon:  Fathers Make a Difference 

Scripture:  Proverbs 23:24 

 

Sunday Evening - 6:00 p.m. 
June 11, 2017 

Speaker -  Merv Fourtner       



    
 

 

 
 

 

 

New Mexico Christian  

Children’s Home Needs Drive  
New Mexico Christian Children’s 

Home in Portales, NM,  is requesting  

   Kleenex  
Their truck should arrive, Tuesday, 

July 11th.  There will be a box labeled 

“NM Christian Children’s Home” in the foyer, to 

place the Kleenex boxes. If you prefer to make a 

monetary donation, please make checks payable to: 

 New Mexico Christian Children’s Home  

and place them in the offering bags on any Sunday.   

Change cans will also be collected.  Please bring 

back any change cans that you may have at this time.   

Website:  www.nmcch.org  Follow us on Facebook! 

 
 

Help Needed 
A brother from Humble, Texas, is needing  

a ride to a hotel across from the  

American Consulate in Cd. Juarez, Mexico,  

on Monday June 26, 2017.   

He will be arriving into the El Paso Airport  

around 3:20 p.m.  If you can assist,  

please call the church office, 593-2772. 

 

 

Nursery Helpers 
Sunday 

June 11, 2017 
for children 2 years of age  

and under   
Noemi Delgado 

and 
Dominique Delgado 

 

  
  
    

   

 

 

 

 

               

     

    Brochures posted on the  

    bulletin board at the back   
    of the auditorium. 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________

   Happy Birthday! 

   June 18 - Dominique Delgado 

 

The Worship Leaders Conference 

Abilene Christian University (ACU) 
July 21-22, 2017 

Featured Speaker:  Dr. Steve Wolfgang  

from the Chicago area will be talking about  

Worship Development.   

Conference will be held in the Chapel at the 

University Church of Christ in Abilene. 

 
 

 

71st Annual  

Texas Normal Singing School  

Abilene Christian University (ACU)  

July 23-28, 2017 

 Training in A Cappella Church Music 
  Fifty class hours in a one week training school.  

 Instruction for beginners and advanced, all ages  

Housing in University Park Apartments.   

Dining at ACU Cafeteria.  

All classes in the ACU Bible building  

Register at: 

www.SingingSchool.org 

or with 

Levi Sisemore 

3601 Avenue Z / Snyder, TX 79549 

HymnalCollector@gmail.com 

806-777-8417  
 

Joe Ed Furr, Director 

   Food Pantry Needs 
Canned Fruit 

Soup 

Tomato Sauce 

  The food pantry is low or    

  completely out of  these 



 

 
 

 

 

 
Our Church Family 

 

Barbara Kilby---is in Del Sol Medical Center/rm # 347health problems  
Cactus Moore-----------------------------------------------undergoing therapy 
Families of Mary Strickland---our sister Mary Strickland, passed away 
Saturday, June 10, 2017.    

  

our Shut-INS 
Jay S. Gaenzle-----------------------------------------------------------------age  

Mary Jo Garner-------------------------------------------------health problems 

Alvin Harrison--------------------------------------------------health problems 

Evelyn Herlong--------------------has severe dementia /under hospice care 

Daisy Roberson--------health problems/is in St. Teresa Nursing and Reb. 

Center, 10350 Montana Avenue. 

Jean Tedford----------------------------------------------------health problems 

 

OUR EXTENDED FAMILY  
Bobby Avery (former member)--------------not doing well/cancer has spread 

Joyce Becker (Amarillo, Texas/pen-pal of Chuck Buckley)-------------has cancer/

undergoing treatments/is depressed. 

Jerry Eaves (brother of Lois Wiggins)--------has lung cancer/undergoing tests  

Jesus Morales (brother-in-law of Cristina )has water in lungs/undergoing tests 

Bertha Morales (sister of Cristina )-------------------------------------has cancer 

Don Alan Riggs (Irene Rice’s grand-son/Jeff & Stacy Riggs’ son)-still in guarded 

remission/Please send cards/hellos, letters letting Don Alan know how 

every one is, to address: 2761 Fletcher Park Circle West, Cordova, TN 

38016. 

Lupe Rosales (sister of Cristina Morales )-------------------------------has cancer 

 

 

 

Please remember in prayers our military  

and others in harms way 

Jeremy Brown 

 Michael Holt  

Joshua Wilkie  

 U.S. Military---------conflicts around the world  
 

 

 

 

Please call the office to update our prayer list. 

Names not updated in 4 weeks will be dropped. 
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Our Elders 
Mike Dove - 822-2419         

Gordon Gaenzle - 269-7968 

Ray Rivera - 592-8930 
 

Our Deacons 

Julio Alcala, Bob Arterbury, Jeremy Brown 

Abel Hernandez, Samuel Hooper, Eduardo Soto 
 

Our Minister 

Charles Clodfelter - 433-4227 
 

Church of Christ in Eastwood 

Office - (915) 593-2772 

Espanol - (915) 593-2880 

(Monday - Friday, 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.) 

Fax - (915) 593-2775 
E-mail: coceastwood@gmail.com 

Website: www.eastwoodchurchofchrist.org 

 
 

 

June 11, 2017 

   Bible Class - 54                     Morning Worship - 92 

Wednesday Bible Study - 29   Evening Worship  - 28 

    Budget - $4,605.00                  Offering: $4,478.75 

 

Year to Date 

   Over/(Under) - ($27,595.99) 

    Week                           Year to Date 

 Baptisms -  0        Year to Date - 1 

 Identification - 0       Year to Date - 3 
Can Contribute on-line at www.eastwoodchurchofchrist.org 
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